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CONSENT ITEMS 
 
6. San Diego and Arizona Eastern (SD&AE) Railway Company Quarterly Reports and Ratification 

of Actions Taken by the SD&AE Board of Directors at its Meeting on January 14, 2014 
Action would:  1) receive the San Diego and Imperial Valley Railroad (SD&IV), Pacific 
Southwest Railway Museum Association (Museum), and Pacific Imperial Railroad, Inc. (PIR) 
quarterly reports for information; and 2) ratify actions taken by the SD&AE Board at its quarterly 
meeting on January 14, 2014. 
 
Susan Wilson – Public Speaker:  Ms. Wilson referenced MTS’s “See Something/Say 
Something” campaign on its Web site.  Ms. Wilson praised MTS for its public service.  She 
asked Board members to become knowledgeable about the ownership of Pacific Imperial 
Railroad (PIR)—specifically its related-party contracts.  Ms. Wilson stated that there are people 
who are knowledgeable (about PIR) who would be happy to provide education about the facts. 

Action Taken 
 
Mr. McClellan moved to approve Consent Agenda Item No. 6.  Mr. Ovrom seconded the motion, 
and the vote was 10 to 0 in favor with Board members Emerald, Gastil, Lightner, Roberts, and 
Salas absent. 

 
7. Addition of Three Information Technology Positions 
 Action would authorize the Chief Executive Officer (CEO) to add:  (1) one Lead Computer 

Support Specialist to the FY 14 budget increasing the total Full-Time Equivalent (FTE) position 
from 0 to 1 at Grade #5 ($35,972.00 - $55,577.00); (2) one System Administrator to the FY 14 
budget increasing the total FTE position from 4 to 5 at Grade #8 ($53,356.00 - $85,183.00); and 
(3) one Fare Technology Program Manager to the FY 14 budget increasing the total FTE 
position from 0 to 1 at Grade #10 ($69,951.00 - $111,676.00).    

 
Ms. Cole asked if the three I.T. positions have been filled.  Mr. Jablonski responded that they 
have not.  Ms. Cole asked what type of outreach will be conducted.  Jeff Stumbo, MTS Director 
of Human Resources, responded that MTS will advertise internally and on the MTS Web site in 
addition to CareerBuilder, Dice, and LinkedIn.   

Ms. Cole stated that she is a huge advocate of helping San Diego residents find jobs and 
offered to post MTS’s available job positions on her newsletter.  She stated that her goal is to 
connect qualified people in San Diego with good-paying jobs and to also embrace diversity.   

Mr. Jablonski added that MTS will recruit locally for these positions.  He stated that these 3 
positions are not new positions—they are funded by SANDAG, but they will be returning to 
MTS, so there will be no budget increase.  Mr. Mathis stated that MTS is happy to cooperate in 
collaboratively recruiting. 

8. 2014 State and Federal Legislative Programs 
 Action would approve staff recommendations for 2014 federal and state legislative programs. 
  
9. Investment Report - December 2013 
 Informational item only.  No action taken. 
 
























